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To: Customer Care Counter
Subject: DJE-MO-01549-2021
Minister’s Reference: DJE-MO-01549-2021
 Dear Mr. McAdam, 
Thank you for your recent correspondence to the Minister for Justice, Helen McEntee TD. The Minister has requested I respond on her behalf.
I hope you will appreciate that it is the role of An Garda Síochána to investigate alleged offences, to gather whatever evidence may be available and to submit a report to the Director of Public Prosecutions (DPP).  The DPP, who is independent in the performance of their functions, then decides whether or not someone should be prosecuted, and for what offence, on the basis of the Garda findings.
I am advised that, in April 2013, the then Garda Commissioner ordered a review into the handling of the relevant case with a view to identifying what lessons might be learned.  In October 2014, The Department of Justice was advised by the Garda authorities that the complaints received in this matter had been properly investigated.  I am further advised that a copy of the review was not provided to the Department as this was an internal Garda document.  I understand that the review contains sensitive and personal information on the alleged victims which is not appropriate for publication.  
I am further advised that the Garda review into this case led to a number of lessons learned for An Garda Síochána such as, for example, the need for a systemic approach so that evidence is properly stored to ensure that it is not lost or damaged. A Property and Exhibit Management System has been introduced to ensure the safe storage and management of exhibits. Also, it reiterated the requirement that all cases of child sexual abuse are reported to Tusla, the Child and Family Agency. The introduction of the Children First Guidelines also set out robust reporting procedures for cases of child sexual abuse which need to be followed.
I hope this information has been of some assistance. 
Yours sincerely,
 Patrick McCabe
Private Secretary to the
Minister for Justice
An Roinn Dlí agus Cirt
Department of Justice
51 Faiche Stiabhna, Baile Átha Cliath 2, D02 HK52
51 St Stephen's Green, Dublin 2, D02 HK52


